
Dunlap High School Music & Theater Boosters Meeting 

November 6, 2018 

Attendance:  
Officers:  Ken Erdman, Jason Flanagan, Seth Davis 
Committee Chairs:  KaiAnn Holt, Angie Cox, Brenda McFadden 
Directors:  None 

Call to Order:  President Ken Erdman called the regular meeting to order at 7:02pm in the DHS 
Town Hall.  In the absence of Secretary Jolene Cole, Ken agreed to scribe minutes for the 
meeting. 

Officer Reports: 

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes were distributed for review.  Motion to approve – Davis, second – 
Flanagan.  Motion Carried 

Treasurer’s Report:  Financials were distributed for review.   

October 2018 
Beginning Checking Balance $ 9,826.80 
Receipts 1,918.74 
Disbursements 1,165.00 
Savings 4,373.42 
Ending Balance $16,660.90 

Motion to approve as published – Flanagan, second – McFadden.  Motion Carried 

Seth reported decals and passes have been delivered to donors.  Group agreed Boosters 
should create a sign-up to ensure sufficient help at the concert donation table, and would 
contact Jennifer VandeWiele to send out.  Ken reported on Holiday Greens sales, and 
recommended a price increase in future years.  The Boosters needs more “general fund” 
fundraisers to make up for the shortfall in membership donations.  Parents preferred to not 
participate in simultaneous selling fundraisers, choosing to select one.   

Committee Reports: 
Band:  No report, but the group agreed this was a successful season, including having made 
finals at ISU competition for the first time in the school’s history.  Concert on December 4th. 
Orchestra:  Upcoming concert on December 4th 
Theater:  Sound of Music rehearsals have begun.  Set construction will take place over 
Christmas Break. 
Chorus:  Great concert.  The reserved parking in the side lot for the afternoon concert worked 
very well.  Madrigals are upcoming.  Thanks from Ms. Reece for providing IMEA meals. 
Fundraising:  December 5th – Buffalo Wild Wings – 15%.  January 15th – Chipotle -33%, but 
need $300 minimum sales.  Hy-Vee – trying to schedule the Market Grille for a time in January 
– 10%.  Culvers is also a possibility, but they offer a “Pint Punch Card” for purchase. 

General discussion:  Remind parents via email twice before the December 11th meeting. 

Motion to adjourn – Flanagan, second – McFadden.  Passed.  Adjourned at 7:50pm 

Respectfully Submitted – Ken Erdman, President (for Jolene Cole) 


